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Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

    1 
Maundy Thursday  

4:00 pm Lenten Book 
Study via Zoom 

7:00 pm Holy Eucharist 
via Zoom 

7:00 pm Al-Anon - PH 

 
 

2 
Good Friday  

7:00 pm Holy Eucharist via 
Zoom 

 

3 

 

 

4  Easter Sunday 
9:00 am Holy Eucharist 

via Zoom 
 

 

5 
 

6 
7:00 pm Narc Anon - PH 
 
 

7 
 
 

 

 

8 
7:00 pm Al-Anon - PH 
 

9 10 
 

11  2nd Sunday of Easter 
9:00 am Morning Prayer 
   via Zoom 
 

 

12 
 

13 
6:00 pm Vestry by Zoom 
7:00 pm Narc Anon - PH 
 

 
 

14 
 
 

 

15 
7:00 pm Al-Anon - PH 
 
 

16 17 
 

 

18  3rd Sunday of Easter 
9:00 am Holy Eucharist 
   via Zoom 

19 
 

 
 

20 
7:00 pm Narc Anon - PH 
 
 

21 
2:00 pm Book Club 

Meeting via Zoom 
 

 

22  
7:00 pm Al-Anon - PH 
 
 

 

23 
 
 
 

24 

25  4th Sunday of Easter 
9:00 am Morning Prayer 

via Zoom 
 

26 27 
7:00 pm Narc Anon - PH 

 

28 29 
7:00 pm Al-Anon - PH 

 

30  

Room Key:    PH=Parish Hall; L=Library; MMR= Music Meeting Room; MR=Meeting Room; C=Chapel; K=Kitchen 
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Here are the lectionary readings for each Sunday and Holy Day in April 

 

 First reading Psalm Second Reading         Gospel 
Maundy Thursday 

April 1, 2021 

 

Exodus 12:1-4, (5-

10), 11-14 

Psalm 116:1, 10-

17 

1 Corinthians 11:23-26 John 13:1-17, 

31b-35 

Good Friday 

April 2, 2021 

 

Isaiah 52:13-53; 12 Psalm 22 Hebrews 10:16-25 

Or 

Hebrews 4:14-16; 5:7-9 

John 18:1-19:42 

Holy Saturday 

April 3, 2021 

Job 14:1-14 or 

Lamentations 3:1-9, 

19-24 

Psalm 31: 1-14, 

15-16 

1 Peter 4:1-8 Matthew 27:57-66 

or John 19:38-42 

Easter Sunday 

April 4, 2021 

 

Acts 10:34-43  

or 

Isaiah 25:6-9 

Psalm 118:1-2, 

14-24 

1 Corinthians 15:1-11 

Or 

Acts 10:34-43 

John 20;1-18 

2nd Sunday of Easter 

April 11, 2021 

 

Acts 4:32-35 Psalm 133 1 John 1:1-2:2 John 20:19-31 

3rd Sunday of Easter 

April 18, 2021 

 

Acts 3:12-19 Psalm 4 1 John 3:1-7 Luke 24:36b-48 

4th Sunday of Easter 

April 25, 2021 

 

Acts 4:5-12 Psalm 23 1 John 3:16-24 John 10:11-18 

St. Mark the 

Evangelist 

April 26, 2021 

 

Isaiah 52:7-10 Psalm 2 Ephesians 4:7-8, 11-16 Mark 1:1-15 or 

Mark 16:15-20 
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Good Morning/Afternoon/Evening Grace Parish (depending on the time)  
 
I am writing this on the first day of spring. I hope this means that I will be seeing blooming flowers and tree 
buds rather than snowflakes and icicles. I like the seasonal changes but summertime is my favorite. We were 
all settling in for a long season of Covid-19 a year ago. Hopefully this spring is looking more promising than 
last. I got my 2nd Covid-19 shot today so I am still wearing my mask, washing my hands, sanitizing, and 
staying 6 feet apart until the all clear signal is given by the medical experts. I hope that all of you have either 
had your shots or plan to get them when eligible. This is something we all need to do to make it safe to be out 
and about.  
 
I pray that we all have been able to communicate with our Lord and Savior more on our Lenten Spiritual 
journeys this year.  I have been zooming in on the Thursday Lenten book study.  This is very helpful to me to 
be able to talk with others about what God might be asking us to do. Please share if you have read any good 
books lately. 
 
I am looking forward to when Newington will be out of the red zone so that we can go back to in-person but 
careful church services.  The warm weather will encourage outdoor services if safe. We still have a 
responsibility to take care of one another. We are also getting the hang of Zoom thanks to Mark, Jonathan 
(Richardôs son), and Monica (Rev. Valerieôs spouse). I must admit it is kind of weird standing behind the altar 
speaking with only two other people in church. I wish we had like they do on the TV shows a big screen so I 
could see everyone.  You all will be happy to know I have an appointment to get my hair cut. I make the 
shaggy dog look pretty good. 
 
I hope that everyone will participate where they can during Holy Week. There are services and quiet times that 
are being set up. We can still be a community in spirit even if not in the physical presence of one another. 
Jesus showed us how much He loves us when he stretched his arms upon the cross to be crucified for our 
sins. His resurrection shows us that we may have eternal life through our belief in Him ( John 3:16).  The least 
we can do is try to live the Christian life on this earth following his ways. We know that we will stumble, but he 
is with us to help us find the way each time. 
 
I must speak of one other topic before closing.  We need to still be working towards understanding our part in 
social injustice with anti-black bias, white supremacy and the need for racial reconciliation. We have 
unfortunately also been encountering more anti-Asian bias. We must continue to educate ourselves with how 
we got here and what we need to do now. There are many resources that can be found through ECCT on the 
internet. Please take some time to do this.  
 
 April 22nd is Earth Day so try to do something to help our island home the earth. I could use some 
suggestions as I am not really a plant garden, flowers, or trees person, However, I believe in recycling 
whatever can be. I also, thanks to my daughter, get products that are more environmentally friendly. We might 
not change our world in this lifetime but we can set good examples for future generations. I wonder what 
transportation will be like in a hundred years. 
 
Have a Happy and Blessed and safe Easter! 
Stay safe- stay well-stay connected 
Cj 
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P.S. useless and fun fact: Bethlehem(PA) will make more than 1 billion peeps- Americans will eat over 600 
million marshmallow peeps and bunnies at Easter. I personally will eat more than my share as I like peeps 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
In case you haven’t heard, services are being held every Sunday 

morning at 9 am via Zoom.   Please contact the church if you are 

missing it and would like to be added to the list.  
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 04/09 Jonathan Page 

 04/11 Barbara Johnson 

 04/12 James Dumont 

 04/20 Pat Rogorzenski 

 04/21 Walt Parker 

 

 
 

                   04/20 Barbara and George Johnson 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The deadline for the May issue is 

Thursday, April 22. Please make 

every effort to meet this deadline 

to allow us to distribute the issue 

promptly. The earlier you submit, 

the easier it is to publish the  

           issue. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 April 4  Holy Eucharist  

 April 11  Morning Prayer 

 April 18  Holy Eucharist 

 April 25  Morning Prayer  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

The Grace Church Book Club has been meeting via 

zoom using the church zoom link.   

 

Our next book club is Wednesday, April 21 at  

2 pm.   If the weather is nice, we could meet outside.  

If meeting via Zoom, Kathy Shoemaker will send out 

the invitation link the day before or the morning of the 

book club.  The book club selection is Lillian Boxfish 

Takes a Walk by Kathleen Rooney. 

 

Our book club is open to all. If you are interested in 

participating please send an email to either Debbie in 

the office or to me by April 15. Thank you and Happy 

Reading. 

 

Melissa Haseley 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   
The “Grace Fund” is a collection started in 2014 as an 

in-house “outreach” program available to Parishioners 

with a temporary emergency need to help make ends 

meet.  It was originally intended to be self-supporting 

by either special donations, or to perhaps be paid 

back when the emergency had passed. 

Given the current unusual times of pandemic and 

unusual needs, the Grace Fund does have a limited 

balance that can be available.  If anyone in the parish 

finds it impossible to pay an important bill, please 

contact either of your Wardens and perhaps Grace 

church can provide some limited assistance. 

Sincerely, Mark Shoemaker, Treasurer 
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Safe Church Training Spring 2021 New dates 

available!  

All ECCT Safe Church Training (SCT) includes an online 

course followed by a 3-hour live session on Zoom. This 

training is grounded in our call to seek and serve 

Christ in all persons and respect the dignity of every 

human being. It offers an opportunity to increase and 

enhance our ability to live out our Baptismal Covenant 

within our communities of faith and in the world 

beyond. 

Register for one of these live Zoom sessions by 

clicking on the listing (May and June sessions TBA):  

¶ Please fill out this Safe Church Training evaluation 

form after your training 
¶ Monday evening, March 15, 2021, 6:00 p.m. - 9:00 

p.m. 

¶ Saturday morning, March 20, 2021, 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 

noon 

¶ Sunday afternoon, March 28, 2021, 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 

p.m. 

¶ Tuesday evening, April 20, 2021, 6:00 p.m. - 9:00 

p.m. 

¶ Saturday morning, April 24, 2021, 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 

noon 

¶ Sunday afternoon, May 2, 2021, 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 

p.m. 

¶ Wednesday evening, May 12, 2021, 6:00 p.m. - 9:00 

p.m. 

¶ Saturday morning, May 22, 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon 

¶ Monday evening, June 7, 2021, 6:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

¶ Saturday morning, June 12, 2021, 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 

noon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Our dear friend Elissa Schumann passed away on 

February 7.   Due to covid restrictions, her family 

decided not to make any immediate arrangements.    

A service will be planned sometime in the future 

(hopefully in May) so all her friends and family can 

attend.   

https://form.jotform.us/72284284554159
https://form.jotform.us/72284284554159
https://sct-zoom-031521.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-031521.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-032021.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-032021.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-032821.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-032821.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-042021.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-042021.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-042421.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-042421.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-050221.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-050221.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-051221.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-051221.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-052221.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-060721.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-061221.eventbrite.com/
https://sct-zoom-061221.eventbrite.com/
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Creative Energy Team 

April 2021 
 

I hope you are all staying healthy and enjoying the warmer weather. 
 
TAG SALE  - Saturday,  June  5, 2021. It is  from  8 am - 2 pm.  Set up starts  at 7 am.  
The Rain Date is  Saturday,  June  12, 2021, at the same times.   
 
The Creative Energy Team has made some changes to their Tag Sale this year.  
This is because we feel more people will be fully vaccinated by beginning of June and it will be safer 
for all of us. We can always make additional changes if needed. We will be asking Tag Sale people to 
wear a mask and hand sanitizer will be placed in strategic locations.  
 
We will be renting spaces on the front lawn and parts of the parking lot. A space rents for $15. 
Payment is made the day of the Tag Sale. 
 
No food will be cooked or provided. There will be drinks sold this year.  
 
We will be starting the beginning of May to sort items, price and throw away the items that will not 
sell. We will also need help setting up, helping the tag sale clients and taking down on the day of the 
tag sale. If you wish to help please contact Lynn Page, Valerie Dumont, Jane Stewart or Lorraine 
Belyea.  
 
After the tag sale we will be packing up items into garbage bags. On Monday, June 7, 2021, the 
Vietnam Vets of America will be picking up 25 bags for us at our front door. All other items will be 
brought to Savers or to an appropriate place to donate any leftover items.  
 
Scrapbooking  - Leona  Adams  will  be hosting  another  Scrapbooking  day here  at Grace Church  

on Saturday,  May 15, 2021. It runs  from  10 am – 10 pm.  The cost is $25 - $35 per person. Please 

see the attached ad. This is a fundraiser for us too.  
 
We will be setting up the tables and chairs on Friday, May 14, 2021, time to be determined. If you are 
available please come help. Many hands make light work.  
 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone for our Tag Sale.  
 

Faithfully, Valerie Dumont 
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As we continue to explore the contributions of Black and African American individuals to the narrative and 

history of this country, we will alternate between women and men. If you recall last month our focus was 

on a woman from the South. This month we will be introduced to a young Black man from Chicago whose 

ancestors settled in Chicago after the great migration to northern cities.  

 

Meet Arshay Cooper, a young Black Man from Chicago’s West Side, a tough, underserved inner city 

neighborhood. Arshay wasn’t interested in playing football or basketball like most high schoolers his age, 

instead he escaped the violence on the streets around him by writing poetry and by pursuing a sport that 

was unusual and unknown in his neighborhood: crew.  

 

Arshays’ story starts in the ‘90’s. One day when he was leaving school he notices a boat by the cafeteria 

with a sign that says Join the Crew Team. He has no idea what crew is and doesn’t go to the first 

information session. Apparently no one else did either, because among other things, one of the coaches is 

White and the students don’t trust White people. 

 

The second day he goes with his friend Preston because pizza is being offered and at the very least they 

knew they would get at least one meal that day. There were others in attendance that day probably for the 

same reason.  Those in attendance were rivals and fear for their life if they walk in the wrong 

neighborhood. Their mothers are drug addicts, drug dealers, gang members and prostitutes.  They know of 

each other but they don’t know each other. Most don’t know how to swim and have never been outside the 

‘hood. 

 

After going to several sessions hearing about what the program is and what it can do for them, they decide 

to take a chance. Arshay watches TV and has dreams of becoming a chef and a poet and knows there are 

better places out there. A place where there are fathers, food on the table, a family life where life lessons 

are learned, kind of like the Huxtables on the Crosby Show. Remember this is the 1990’s. 

 

The coaches are very invested in the idea and spend their time, talent and treasure to give these young 

men a bigger chance than just what they have on the West Side. It’s a winning strategy because most of 

the teammates have made something of their lives. 

 

Arshay refused to let the circumstances of his birth write his life story for him. Today he is a motivational 

speaker and volunteers in numerous community outreach organizations nationwide sharing his story of 

hope and that opportunity is a gift.  

 

He continues to row and to work with nonprofits opening boathouse doors to everyone. He is also an 

author and has written a book on his experiences called A Most Beautiful Thing – The True Story of 

America’s First All-Black High School Rowing Team. This inspiring book has recently been made into a 

documentary.  
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The concepts and principles of working with underserved populations can be applied to any sport in any 

geographical area. There is a program in Harlem that works with young black and brown girls teaching 

them to figure skate. They go to competitions and are usually the only team of black and b   rown skaters. 

Participants in the program grow and learn resilience, perseverance and gain confidence in the 

process.  Alumni of the program have become teachers, lawyers and physicians.  

 

It is amazing what can be accomplished with a little social and emotional support. The benefits can have 

an enduring, lasting, positive impact on the social and economic fabric of a neighborhood and a 

community. 
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 April 4 April 11 April 18 April 25 

 Easter Sunday 2nd Sunday of Easter 3rd Sunday of Easter 4th Sunday of Easter 

  Holy Eucharist Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist Morning Prayer 

     

Priest-in-Charge  Rev. Dr. Valerie Miller   Rev. Dr. Valerie Miller  

     

 Deacon/LWL Rev. CJ Puskarz Rev. CJ Puskarz Rev. CJ Puskarz Rev. CJ Puskarz 

  Walt Parker   

     

 LECTOR/RESPONDER Walt Parker Marie Ritchie Mabel Maynard JoAnn Cromwell 

          

PRAYERS  Mabel Maynard Karen Halpert JoAnn Cromwell Walt Parker 

      

ALTAR GUILD Kathy Shoemaker Marie Ritchie Marie Ritchie  

  Jane Stewart Pat Rogorzenski Pat Rogorzenski  

  Candy Casciano      

     

COUNTERS   JoAnn Cromwell   Melissa Haseley 

   Nancy DiPrato   Lorraine Belyea 
 

 

Lay Ministry Schedule 

9:00 AM 
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